
Welcome & 
Introduction

Welcome to this introductory engagement event about the future 
growth of Hemel Hempstead. This is the first of several sessions The 
Crown Estate will host as we develop proposals for our land at East 
Hemel in partnership with the community and local stakeholders.

The Crown Estate 
The Crown Estate is a national landowner which manages land, 
property and the seabed across England, Wales and Northern Ireland.  
As well as land within the Hemel Garden Communities growth area, 
our diverse portfolio includes significant areas such as London’s 
West End and Windsor Great Park.  We aim to use our portfolio to 
make a positive environmental and social impact that will help local 
communities to thrive. 

Hemel Garden Communities (HGC) 
HGC is an ambitious development programme that will 
transform Hemel Hempstead and be a catalyst for growth across 
Hertfordshire. It will create attractive and sustainable new 
neighbourhoods and communities to the north and east of Hemel 
Hempstead, through the delivery of around 10,500 new homes and 
8,000 new jobs by 2050. 

The HGC Partners
Dacorum Borough Council, St Albans City and District Council, 
Hertfordshire County Council, Hertfordshire Local Enterprise 
Partnership and Hertfordshire Innovation Quarter - are working with 
The Crown Estate and other key landowners to deliver the HGC 
programme, with the aim of delivering transformational change 
across Hemel Hempstead.

East Hemel is located close to the M1 motorway. To address this, 
we have developed a number of strategies for air quality and 
acoustics to address and mitigate against any associated risks.

Noise & Pollution

East Hemel

Acoustic mitigation 
An acoustic mitigation strategy 
seeks to ensure that noise sensitive 
areas of the development, such as 
where schools and houses will be, 
are protected from traffic noise 
on the M1 motorway and joining 
A-roads. 

A north-south noise bund with 
an acoustic barrier is proposed 
along the M1, to the east of the 
site, to protect East Hemel from 
noise and pollution, creating a 
green buffer which will also visually 
screen the motorway from the new 
development, and vice versa.

Air quality strategy 
Following guidance from the 
Department for Environment, Food 
and Rural Affairs, the development 
at East Hemel will be offset by at 
least 55 metres from the M1/A414. 
When combined with the effect 
of the noise bund and supporting 
vegetation and planting, we have 
been able to demonstrate that 
acceptable air quality levels can be 
achieved at more sensitive locations.
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FIG 01.13 Acoustic Analysis
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Note this plan shows original 
modelling outputs which 
show some residential areas 
with levels above 55dBA. 
These plots do not account 
for the additional attenuation 
provided by the plot envelope 
and fabric, which will reduce 
resultant noise levels to below 
55dBA.
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Existing noise bund to the right of the image, to be enhanced


